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Board of Directors meets the third Monday of each month at 10:00 am in the library meeting room.  All Members are welcome to attend.
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his year’s final book sale will be held on the 


third weekend in November.  On Thursday, N


o-


vember 20, from 4


-


6 p.m., the Friends of the L


i-


brary annual meeting and members only sale will 


be held.  Book sales for the general public will be 


on Friday and Saturday, 


 


Nov


ember 21 and 22, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  


These sales will be conducted from the lower 


level of the Butt


-


Holdsworth Memorial 


 


Lib


rary.  


 


Please come and provide your support for our 


community library!


 




This year’s final book sale will be held on the 

third weekend in November.  On Thursday, No-

vember 20, from 4-6 p.m., the Friends of the Li-

brary annual meeting and members only sale will 

be held.  Book sales for the general public will be 

on Friday and Saturday,  

November 21 and 22, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

These sales will be conducted from the lower 

level of the Butt-Holdsworth Memorial  

Library.   

Please come and provide your support for our 

community library! 
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by Joseph Benham


 


I


'm pleased to have genuinely good news to 


share with our members:


  


The 2004 budget 


for the City of Kerrville includes money for 


plans and specifications to enclose the ba


l-


cony on the main floor of the Library.  As 


most of you know, the Friends of the Library 


proposed this to the City


 


Council earlie


r in the 


year. We pledged $10,000 toward the co


n-


struction


 


cost, and promised to help raise a


d-


ditional funds if they're needed.  Enclosing 


this unused balcony will restore much


-


needed 


space that was


 


lost when banks of comp


uters 


were installed. While recognizing the value


 


of 


access to the Internet, your Board of Dire


c-


tors agreed unanimously that


 


it's essential to 


have more room in reference and general 


reading areas.


 


 


 


More good news: addition


al shelving is in 


place for the November book


 


sale, thanks to 


the volunteer labor of Vice President Dorothy 


Newby and her husban


d. Our members and 


the public will be able to browse through


 


row 


after row of books on many topics without 


ha


v


ing to sift through boxes


 


on the floor.


   


I 


hope that all of our members will be at the 


ope


n


ing day of the sale, to


 


vote for your new 


leadership, enjoy refreshments 


--


 and buy lots 


of books!


  


Details of the 


sale and elec


tion are 


elsewhere in this newsletter.


   


While on the 


su


b


ject of our publication, I'm sure that I speak 


for everyone


 


on the board and all of our me


m-


bers in thanking Dr. John Huddleston for doing 


triple duty as Recording Secretary, editor of 


Il 


Folio 


and developer of


 


the onlin


e edition of our 


newsletter. Sending 


Il Folio 


to you via the Inte


r-


net


 


puts it into your hands more quickly and 


saves money that we would have


 


to spend on 


printing and postage 


--


 funds which we c


an give 


to the Library


 


instead.


 


 


 


Finally, a sincere word of thanks to the men 


and women who have served


 


on the board du


r-


ing 2003. On their own and in tandem with the 


dedicated


 


Library staff and Butt


-


Holdsworth 


M


e


morial Library Director Antonio Martinez, 


they have worked long hours with


 


no pay to 


help keep this city


-


county facility one of 


the 


best in the state.  I wish them and the new 


board members all the best.


  


Joseph Benham, 


E


ditor’s Nook


 


How very fortunate I am to have been a part of our wonderful community Library and the 


Friends organiz


a


tion for the past four years.  Few organizations have contributed more to the 


Hill Country, and no non


-


profit board has more ded


icated directors than your Friends.  Every 


single director believes in the value of education and of unselfish public service.  


Under the able 


leadership of immediate past president John Mullins and current president Joseph Benham the Friends have 


raised c


ountless tens of thousands of dollars for our community Library, while also greatly expanding the 


Friends endowment!  May God bl


ess our new Friends board in its future endeavors.  John Huddleston, editor        


 




The President’s Corner          by Joseph Benham 

I'm pleased to have genuinely good news to 

share with our members:  The 2004 budget 

for the City of Kerrville includes money for 

plans and specifications to enclose the bal-

cony on the main floor of the Library.  As 

most of you know, the Friends of the Library 

proposed this to the City Council earlier in the 

year. We pledged $10,000 toward the con-

struction cost, and promised to help raise ad-

ditional funds if they're needed.  Enclosing 

this unused balcony will restore much-needed 

space that was lost when banks of computers 

were installed. While recognizing the value of 

access to the Internet, your Board of Direc-

tors agreed unanimously that it's essential to 

have more room in reference and general 

reading areas.  

 

More good news: additional shelving is in 

place for the November book sale, thanks to 

the volunteer labor of Vice President Dorothy 

Newby and her husband. Our members and 

the public will be able to browse through row 

after row of books on many topics without 

having to sift through boxes on the floor.   I 

hope that all of our members will be at the 

opening day of the sale, to vote for your new 

leadership, enjoy refreshments -- and buy lots 

of books!  Details of the sale and election are 

elsewhere in this newsletter.   While on the 

subject of our publication, I'm sure that I speak 

for everyone on the board and all of our mem-

bers in thanking Dr. John Huddleston for doing 

triple duty as Recording Secretary, editor of Il 

Folio and developer of the online edition of our 

newsletter. Sending Il Folio to you via the Inter-

net puts it into your hands more quickly and 

saves money that we would have to spend on 

printing and postage -- funds which we can give 

to the Library instead.  

 

Finally, a sincere word of thanks to the men 

and women who have served on the board dur-

ing 2003. On their own and in tandem with the 

dedicated Library staff and Butt-Holdsworth 

Memorial Library Director Antonio Martinez, 

they have worked long hours with no pay to 

help keep this city-county facility one of the 

best in the state.  I wish them and the new 

board members all the best.  Joseph Benham, 

Editor’s Nook 

How very fortunate I am to have been a part of our wonderful community Library and the 

Friends organization for the past four years.  Few organizations have contributed more to the 

Hill Country, and no non-profit board has more dedicated directors than your Friends.  Every 

single director believes in the value of education and of unselfish public service.  Under the able 

leadership of immediate past president John Mullins and current president Joseph Benham the Friends have 

raised countless tens of thousands of dollars for our community Library, while also greatly expanding the 

Friends endowment!  May God bless our new Friends board in its future endeavors.  John Huddleston, editor         




Annual Meeting:  November 20, 2003, 4 pm

Please cut out this section of Il Folio and bring it with you to the annual meeting of the Friends of the Butt-Holdsworth Library which will be held on November 20, 2003, at 4 p.m. in the lower level meeting room of the library.  Members will consider the following slate of officers for 2004:


 President





Dorothy Newby 


 1st Vice President (Book Sales)


James Ware 

             2nd Vice President (Special Events)


Nina Weinberg 

             3rd Vice President (Membership)


Moira Attwell and Pat Jackson

             Secretary





Nina Wright


 Corresponding Secretary



Vacant

Treasurer





Chuck Decker

Members will also be asked to consider the following proposed changes to the Bylaws of the Friends:

(1)  A  proposal to change Article V, Section 2 "Officers shall be eligible to serve for two terms in suc- 


cession" to "Officers shall be eligible to serve for three terms in succession." 

(2)  A proposal to change Article VII "All disbursements and transfers shall be authorized by the Board" to "All disbursements and transfers in excess of $500 shall be authorized by the Board." 

Members

New Life Members



Life Member Annual Contributors

 
Sherry Woods





Betty G. Mallery









Raymond and Catherine Griebel









Jim Davis









Michael and Keiko Sykos

Partial “Bio” of Chuck Decker, Friends Treasurer

My wife, Jean, and I moved to Kerrville in December 1995. We have 3 grown children living in Texas.  A native San Antonian, I attended Southern Methodist University, San Diego State College, and graduated from The University of Texas with a degree in Petroleum Engineering. I served in the Navy during WW II as a radio operator and as an officer in the Corps of Engineers during the Korean War. My days in the "Oil Patch" were spent with The Ohio Oil Company as a trainee in Hobbs, New Mexico and later as a sales engineer in both Texas & Oklahoma. In 1958, I went to work for Bethlehem Steel Corporation where I worked in various positions in St. Louis, Missouri & Tulsa, Oklahoma before retiring as Resident Manager of its Tulsa Steel Sales Office. My principal duties were managing & sales responsibilities. Upon retiring, we moved to Naples, Florida, where I was involved in building two major church projects and served as the treasurer of a one hundred and four unit condominum. I have been on the Friends of the Butt-Holdsworth Memorial Library board for the past 4 years, currently serving as treasurer. I truly believe that we as residents are privileged to have the excellent Butt-Holdsworth Memorial Library facility located in Kerrville for our utilization.  Chuck Decker, Board Treasurer

From the Library Director’s Desk 

I am pleased to introduce several new employees to the Friends of the Library:

Theresa Ann Ross has joined us as Youth Services Librarian. Theresa was previously employed at Kerrville Independent School District where she worked as a School Librarian for nine years and as Director of Community Education, also for nine years. We are fortunate to have found someone with such extensive and applicable experience.

Honour S. Stanford has joined us as a Library Clerk assigned to the Circulation Counter. Honour worked for us at this position several years ago. For the past three years she has been a Teacher's Assistant in the Victoria Independent School District. We are glad she missed the Hill Country and came back to Kerrville.

Melody A. Brown also joins us as a part-time Library Clerk assigned to the Circulation Counter. Melody has library work experience at the State University of New York Law Library. She plans on pursuing a library degree when she is not at work.

The recent addition of these well-qualified employees has made it possible to make an important change in library operations. Due to vacancies in key positions we had been forced to reduce our service hours by four hours a week. I am pleased to announce that as of September 29 we have restored two evening hours. The library schedule is now as follows:

Sunday 1:00 P.M. to 5:00 P.M.




Thursday 10:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M.
Monday 10:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M.




Friday 10:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M.
Tuesday 10:00 A.M. to 8:00 P.M.




Saturday 10:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M.
Wednesday 10:00 A.M. to 8:00 P.M.

In the near future, once new employees are fully trained, we plan on restoring another two evening hours on Thursdays, bringing us back to our original service schedule.

Please welcome the new persons at the library on your next visit.  Antonio Martinez, Library Director




ENROLL ME AS A MEMBER OF

FRIENDS of the BUTT-HOLDSWORTH MEMORIAL LIBRARY

2003

Date _______________________

NAME ____________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS _________________________________________________________________________

PHONE ___________________________________________________________________________

Check tax deductible membership desired:

 Corporate, annual dues/contribution
$ 100.00

 Individual, annual dues/contribution
$   15.00
 Life Membership


$ 100.00

 Family, annual dues/contribution
$    25.00
 Life Member, annual contribution
_______

 Sustaining, annual dues/contribution
$    50.00
 Benefactor



$ 500.00













   or more

Dues can be paid at the Library, 505 Water St., Kerrville, Texas 78028.

Checks should be made payable to: FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY.

EDITOR-IN-CHIEF  Dr. John Huddleston
The Folio is published quarterly by The Friends of the Butt-Holdsworth Memorial Library

505 Water Street • Kerrville, Texas 78028 • Telephone: (830)257-8422 • Fax: (830)792-5552












